FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING January 9, 2018 6:00 pm

Attendence: Lamond Martin, Gloria Dobbs, Susan Spagnuolo, Matt Gray, Penny Scroggins, Scott Rudd and Phyllis Carr.

Meeting called to order by Lamond Martin.

Election of Officers – Susan made a motion to re-elect Lamond Martin as President, Gloria seconded the motion. With no further nominations the motion was carried.

Susan made a motion to re-elect Gloria Dobbs as Vice-President, Penny seconded the motion. With no further nominations the motion was carried.

Susan made a motion to approve the December 12, 2017 minutes as presented, Matt seconded the motion, motion carried.

Lamond advised each Commission Member they had the By-laws in their packets. He asked that each Member review the by-laws and note their thoughts for updates. Suggestion was made to research for an area the size of Nashville that also has a Food & Beverage Commission and compare their by-laws with our existing by-laws. Discussion will continue at the February 2018 meeting.

Heather Nickelson wanted to thank the person who removed the small tree from the Abe Martin carving. Phyllis advised she would pass the word on. Heather also asked if this Commission was in charge of the benches around town. The Arts & Entertainment have been talking about a project, so at this time it's only discussion.

Scott showed the Commission the yearend information for 2017. He will forward this information to all Commission Members.

With nothing further to discuss, Susan made a motion to adjourn, Gloria seconded the motion. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

**Lamond Martin** 

mand Wartin

3/3/18 Date